#### دولت الكوبيت وزارة التربيت

### التوجيه الفني العام للغتم الانجليزيت

امتحان الصف الثاني عشر - التعليم الديني - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الأولى 2023/2022 الزمن: ثلاث ساعات المجال الدراسي: اللغم الأجنبيم الأولى (الإنجليزيم) (المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغوية الكتاب المقرر التعبير الكتابي الاستيعاب المقروء التلخيص الترجمة)

### Total (140 Marks)

### I. Vocabulary (20 Marks)

20

A) From a, b, c and d, choose the most suitable word that best completes each of the following sentences: (5x2= 10 Marks)

- 1. My cousin joined the College of Medicine after ...... with his parents.
  - a. irritation

b. consultation

c. nourishment

- d. forecasting
- 2. Some farmers were encouraged to ..... organic food to promote good health.
  - a. cultivate

b. prosecute

c. erode

- d. decimate
- 3. Abdulrahman Al Sumait was famous for his ............................... acts to help the poor.
  - a. threatened

b. humid

c. charitable

- d. foreign
- 4. The doctor advised my father to ...... salt because of his high blood pressure.
  - a. trespass on

b. engage in

c. run out of

- d. cut down on
- 5. The explorers were exhausted after the expedition. It was too dangerous.
  - a. innocent

b. intrinsic

c. apparent

d. arduous

### B) Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: (5x2= 10 Marks) (campaign / expansive / prohibitively / constant / compassionately / scarcity)

- 6. Islam teaches us that the needy should be treated compassionately.
- 7. Many countries have taken strict measures to deal with the scarcity of water.
- 8. My brother cannot afford a new smartphone because it is prohibitively expensive.
- 9. The Ministry of Public Health is holding a vaccination campaign to fight diseases.
- 10. There is a/an constant increase in obesity cases all over the world because of fast food.



# اللغسة الأجنبيسة الأولى (الانجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر (المعاهد الدينية) - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الأولى 2023/2022

### II-Grammar (14 Marks)

## A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer that best completes each of the

14

following sentences: (5x2=10 Marks)

- 11. The mechanic ...... the car all morning. It will be ready soon.
  - a. is repairing

- d. has been repairing
- c. was repairing 12. I cannot forget the day ...... I won the first prize in the reading competition.
  - a, where

c. when

- d. whose
- 13. We should eat vegetables and fruits every day because they provide us ......vitamins.
  - a. with

b. on

c. from

- d. for
- 14. ..... travelling to Turkey for the summer vacation, we went to France.
  - a. Whereas

b. Instead of

c. On the other hand

- d. But
- 15. It is raining heavily. I wish I ......my umbrella with me.
  - a. take

b. took

c. am taking

d. will take

### B) From a, b and c, choose the correct answer as required: (4x1= 4 Marks)

- 16. If I had attended the summer camp, I (make) new friends.
- (Correct the verb)
- a. If I had attended the summer camp, I will make new friends.
- b. If I had attended the summer camp, I would make new friends.
- c. If I had attended the summer camp, I would have made new friends.
- 17. The boy joined a fitness club. He wanted to lose weight.
- (Join using: in order to)
- a. The boy joined a fitness club in order to lose weight.
- b. In order to join a fitness club, the boy wanted to lose weight.
- c. The boy joined a fitness club in order he wanted to lose weight.
- 18. Many students have visited Sadu House recently, .....?
- (Add a tag question)
- a. Many students have visited Sadu House recently, didn't they?
- b. Many students have visited Sadu House recently, haven't they?
- c. Many students have visited Sadu House recently, won't they?
- 19. My father is planting some trees around our house.
- (Change into passive)
- a. Some trees are being planted around our house by my father.
- b. Some trees were being planted around our house by my father.
- c. Some trees have been planted around our house by my father.



## المفسم الأجنبيس الأولى (الانجليزيم) الصف الثاني عشر (المعاهد الدينيم) - نهايم الفترة الدراسيم الأولى 2023/2022

### III- Language Functions (20 Marks)

### Write what you would say in the following situations: (5x4=20 Marks)

20

20. You want to persuade your cousin to join a campaign to clean the beaches.

Persuading / Giving reasons / Talking about environmental issues

- 21. Your friend drives fast even in residential areas. Expressing obligation / Discussing disadvantages
- 22. Your cousin cannot make up his mind where to spend the summer vacation. Giving recommendations / Expressing preference
- 23. Your classmate thinks that global warming does not affect the environment. Disagreeing / Expressing opinion
- 24. Some people are against using old materials and objects more than once. Discussing advantages / Expressing opinion

Any reasonable response is accepted.

### IV- Set-Book Questions (20 Marks)

20

Answer ONLY FOUR of the following questions: (4X5=20 Marks)

25. Why do people migrate?

People migrate because of the bad economic situation in their countries. / to work in high-tech countries / as a result of civil wars / to find better jobs.

- 26. What are the causes of desertification? The causes of desertification are overcultivating lands / ... cutting down trees.
- 27. What efforts has Kuwait done to preserve water? Kuwait has built the first desalination plants in the Middle East/ ... implemented several studies into improving efficiency in the use of water for agriculture.
- 28. How can we keep the balance between Man and nature? By caring for the environment/ ... using the world's resources in moderation / ... protecting endangered species.
- 29. What is the importance of plants?

Plants enrich the soil / ... protect it from erosion / ... produce the oxygen we need to breathe / ... provide us with medicine, oil, perfumes, waxes, and fuel.

Any other reasonable answer is accepted.

### VI- Reading Comprehension: (30 Marks)

### Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions that follow:

30

Lifeline Express is the world's first hospital on a train. It started with a simple idea: take the hospital to people who do not have access to health care services in rural areas. An Indian foundation suggested the idea to the Ministry of Railways. Shortly after, the Railways and the foundation signed an agreement in which the Railways would offer a three-cabin train and provide water and electricity while the foundation would provide medical services.

There are fewer than 10 doctors to every 10,000 inhabitants in India. Many people must travel hundreds of miles to reach the nearest hospital. So, the train hospital is their only hope for medical treatment. For 26 years, Lifeline Express has been travelling through India to bring health services to millions of Indians who are in dire need of health care. It has helped many patients with sight, hearing or movement problems.

The Lifeline Express train regularly camps in different parts of the country. Each camp lasts 35 days and involves treating patients, training local doctors and raising health awareness among rural population. Dr. Sarin, Lifeline Express chairman, said: "Now, the train hospital is operating with only three cabins. Soon, two new cabins will be added. A lot of help comes from companies, individuals, and doctors across the country. But we still need to improve our services. We ought to make them more convenient. We need a blood bank and modern equipment to do major surgeries. Hundreds of villagers are in urgent need of help."

The Lifeline Express train is not only treating patients but changing their social lives as well. Dr. Nagda is a surgeon who has volunteered to work on the Lifeline Express train for the last 16 years. He remembers receiving a wedding invitation from Sajida, a girl he once treated. "When she came to me as a child, she had a foot injury. She could not walk properly. I told her father that after treatment she would be able to go to school. After the surgery, she could walk normally. She even finished her studies and got married." The train hospital has gained international fame. It has saved over a million lives across the country and has inspired similar experiences in many other countries.

### A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer: (5x3= 15 Marks)

- 30. The best title for this passage would be:
  - a. Indian Railways
  - b. Life in Rural Areas
  - c. Lifeline Express Train
  - d. Changing Patients' Lives
- 31. The underlined word "dire" in the 2<sup>nd</sup> paragraph is closest in meaning to:
  - a. urgent
  - b. expensive
  - c. permanent
  - d. splendid
- 32. The underlined pronoun "them" in the 3<sup>rd</sup> paragraph refers to:
  - a. doctors
  - b. services
  - c. companies
  - d. individuals
- 33. According to the 3<sup>rd</sup> paragraph, to perform major surgeries, the doctors need:
  - a. a three-cabin train.
  - b. improved services and trained doctors.
  - c. a blood bank and modern equipment.
  - d. a lot of help from other companies and individuals.
- 34. The purpose of the writer is to:
  - a. persuade doctors to travel by train in India.
  - b. describe the patients' feelings after the operation.
  - c. show us how other countries were inspired by the train hospital.
  - d. inform us how a train has been changed into a moving hospital.



- B) With reference to the passage, answer the following questions: (5x3=15 Marks)
- 35. Who suggested the idea of the Lifeline Express train?

  An Indian foundation suggested the idea of the Lifeline Express train.
- 36. How long has the Lifeline Express train been in service?

  The Lifeline Express train has been in service for 26 years.
- 37. Where does the Lifeline Express train regularly camp?

  It regularly camps in different parts of the country.
- 38. What did the little girl, Sajida, suffer from?

  She had a foot injury. / She could not walk properly.
- 39. Why has the Lifeline Express train gained international fame?

  Because it has saved over a million lives across the country. / It has inspired similar experiences in many other countries.

Any reasonable answer related to the text is accepted.



## الصفحة الثامنة الناجيب الأولى (الانجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر (العاهد الدينية) - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الأولى 2023/2022 اللفة اللفة الأجنبية الأولى المعاهد الدينية المعاهد الدينية الفترة الدراسية الأولى المعاهد الدينية المعاهد الدينية الفترة الدراسية الأولى المعاهد الدينية المعاهد الدينية الفترة الدراسية الأولى المعاهد الدينية المعاهد المعاهد الدينية المعاهد المعاهد

### VII - Summary Making (8 Marks)

### Read the following passage, then do as required:

Many perfumes are made by taking scented oil from natural ingredients or chemicals. These natural ingredients can include various plants, fruits and woods. For scents that do not occur in nature or do not produce essential oils, chemicals are used to increase the fragrance. Then, when all the ingredients have been chosen, they need to be blended. The oils are blended together according to a formula that has been tested by a master in the perfume industry. Later, perfumes are often aged for months or even years after the scent has been blended together because aging allows the different scents to mix. Finally, quality control is an important aspect of the perfume making process. It ensures that the perfume is free from any harmful or undesired products.

In a paragraph of FOUR sentences ONLY, summarise and paraphrase the previous passage in answer to the following question: (8 Marks)

### How are perfumes made?

### The answer should include the following FOUR ideas:

- Taking scented oil from natural ingredients or chemicals.
- Blending oils together.
- Aging the perfumes for months or years after blending.
- Ensuring that the perfume is safe from harmful products through quality control.

ubrics	Content/ relevance of ideas	Paraphrasing	Spelling & grammar	Format	Total
	4	2	1 1000	1	8
Ru	-		1		

• Copying the whole paragraph receives ZERO.

• Exceeding the required number of sentences (Minus 1 mark for one sentence-Minus 2 for two sentences and above.)

VIII. Translation (4 Marks)

Translate the following into good English: (2x2= 4 Marks)

---

على: ان القوانين في الكويت مستمدة من تعاليم القرأن الكريم. أحمد: هذا صحيح. وهي وضعت لتحمي حقوق الناس جميعا.

Ali: The laws in Kuwait are derived from the teachings of the Holy Qur'an.

Ahmed: That's true. They were (made/ put) to protect the rights of all people.

Any reasonable translation is accepted.

انتهت الأسئلة مع تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح

وزارة التوجيه الفني العام للغة الإنجليزية